
 

19065 Hickory Creek Drive, Suite 115  |  Mokena, Illinois 60448  |  advis.com 

June 2, 2020 

 

Courtney Avery, Administrator 

Illinois Department of Public Health 

Health Facilities and Services Review Board 

525 West Jefferson Street, 2nd Floor 

Springfield, IL 62761 

  

RE: Annual Progress Report for Project #18-002 

 

Dear Ms. Avery: 

 

Pursuant to Section 1130.760 of the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 

("HFSRB") rules, I am writing on behalf of Retina Surgery Center, LLC to submit the annual 

progress report for Project No. 18-002.  

 

The permit for this Project was granted June 4, 2019. The Project is for the establishment of a 

limited specialty ambulatory surgical center. Pursuant to Section 1130.760, Retina Surgery Center, 

LLC is submitting the following information regarding the progress of Project Permit #18-002. 

 

1. Project Obligation: The Project is expected to be financially committed once the 

contractor is selected and the build-out contract signed for the project by August of 2020.  

2. Costs Incurred: Of the total project costs, $165,000 has been paid out to date by the 

applicant.   

3. Anticipated Completion Date: The Permit Holder was granted a renewal of the project 

completion date on May 21, 2020.  The project is anticipated to be completed by July 31, 

2021.   

 

If you need any additional information or have any questions regarding the status of the project, 

please feel free to contact me. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Bryan J. Niehaus, JD 

Vice President 

Advis  

 

           Bryan Niehaus


